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Welcome to the newsletter of the Broadland Catchment Partnership (BCP). 
We are working to improve water quality, increase water availability, reduce flooding, and               
enhance wildlife habitat and recreation by joining up the management of land and water in the              
Broadland Rivers Catchment as shown in the map above. 

The catchment includes the area that feeds water into the rivers Bure, Waveney, Wensum and Yare  
and out to sea at Great Yarmouth. 

The aim of this newsletter is to share relevant information. Please send us articles. 

We focus on voluntary best practice and are involving communities, investor organisations, companies 
and farmers in working together. We attract funding and co-ordinate its targeted delivery to improve 
the catchment for shared benefits. 

If you want to join the partnership, have any queries, or wish to unsubscribe from this newsletter please 
contact: Neil Punchard, Broadland Catchment Partnership Officer - Mobile: 07900 266496 
neil.punchard@broads-authority.gov.uk          www.broadlandcatchmentpartnership.org.uk 

mailto:neil.punchard@broads-authority.gov.uk
http://www.broadlandcatchmentpartnership.org.uk/
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WATER SENSITIVE FARMING UPDATE 
Water Sensitive Farming 
aims to reduce diffuse 
pollution and maintain 
farm profitability. It is 

funded by the private sector and European Union. 

Alison Smyth is a farm adviser with Norfolk Rivers Trust 
and funded by Coca-Cola, WWF and WaterLIFE. 

Alison continues to promote practical measures to 
improve the environment including traditional 
techniques for soil improvement. Alison has supported 
several farms adopting cover crops. Designs are also in 
place for several new silt traps to stop soil entering 
watercourses across the catchment. 

Tesco have funded a one year pilot project to encourage 
the adoption of new technology to reduce run-off from 
arable fields and increase awareness about the 
protection of waterbodies. The project will include the 
purchase of at least one Wonder Wheel for vegetable 
growers to trial this spring. 

Wonder Wheel in use in a potato field. 

Wonder Wheel 
The Wonder Wheel developed by Bye Engineering 
intercepts rain and irrigation water; greatly reduces 
water run-off and soil erosion; reduces losses of soil, 
nutrients and agrochemicals; conserves water and 
alleviates bed compaction. 

Leading tines generate a suitable route for wheeling 
water, as well as heaving the edge of the bed to increase 
water infiltration. Secondary tines generate free soil 
ready for moulding and the moulding wheels shape and 
consolidate the soil in the wheeling. The profiles 
generated are “heaps and hollows” which continuously 
catch and dam running water in small quantities. 

The profile also directs the water from the centre of the 
wheeling's to the edges where it then infiltrates into the 
crop rooting zone. The Wonder Wheel is rear-linkage 
mounted and the wheel-mounting arms are set to the 
appropriate row or bed width. 

Earthwake being demonstrated at NORMAC 2016. 

AHDB trials on SPot Farms over the past couple of years 
have produced promising results and data will be 
collected and costed this year at Elveden Farms in the 
neighbouring Cam & Ely Ouse catchment. 

Earthwake 
The Earthwake developed by Lland Ho for reducing run-
off from tramlines in cereals is also available for trial this 
spring. As well as reducing losses of fine soil particles, 
nutrients and pesticides it can help prevent wet patches 
in low spots in fields. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Run-off from tramlines and associated field wet patches. 

To arrange a free and confidential farm visit or for free 
trials please contact Neil Punchard on 07900 266496 or 
e-mail: neil.punchard@broads-authority.gov.uk 

mailto:neil.punchard@broads-authority.gov.uk
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EVENT UPDATES 
Innovative ways to improve soil, water and profits 
There was excellent attendance at a joint Water and 
Catchment Sensitive Farming workshop for farmers and 
agronomists on the Salle Estate in November 2016. 

 
Ron Stobart discusses findings from NIAB research 

Short presentations covered new technologies and 
traditional techniques including tramline and wheeling 
disruption, cover crops, controlled traffic and min tillage. 

 
Matt Philpot from Norfolk Rivers IDB explains silt trap design 

Attendees visited the Salle Estate’s newly installed silt 
traps for intercepting run-off from roads and a sugar 
beet pad. Some farmers stated they would change 
tramline layout, use or further investigate cover crops, 
cultivate shallower and install a silt trap. 

Several farmers volunteered for free trials of the 
Earthwake in cereals and the Wonder Wheel in potatoes 
to disrupt tramlines and wheelings to prevent water, soil 
and nutrients moving or leaving the field. 

Presentations and a summary report can be downloaded 
by clicking here and scrolling to bottom of page. 

Land Drainage and Practical Ditch Maintenance 
A free workshop at Blickling in December 2016 was 
organised by the Environment Agency and Natural 
England for farmers and operators on maintaining 
effective land drainage. Expert speakers covered the 
following: 

 Ditch and drainage management: the benefits of 
getting land drainage right and minimising nutrient 
and sediment losses through land drains – Rob 
Burtonshaw (AHDB Field Drainage Guide) 

 Ditch habitats for wildlife benefit – Jamie Robins, 
Buglife 

 Managing watercourses on your farm: what you 
need to know – Jo Hayward, Natural England 

The field session covered healthy ditch systems, tips on 
best practice techniques and things to avoid. 

Morley Farm Walk - Soils and Cultivations 

NIAB TAG and TMAF held a farm walk and discussion at 
Morley Farms in November 2016 as part of work for the 
Sustainable Intensification Research Platform (SIP). 

It featured field stops around: 

 Soil structure: what is the ‘hole’ story? 
Demonstration of simple and practical soil structure 
and drainage assessments to be used on your farm. 

 Soil biology: do you know your worms? A look at the 
number and species diversity we can find on farm 
and assessment and identification demonstrations. 

 New Farming systems research: a field tour and 
update on the research being undertaken at Morley 
(supported by TMAF and The JC Mann Trust). 

The event concluded with a short workshop session to 
discuss practicality and value of the soil assessments, 
and how best to measure changes in soil quality and 
health on your farm. 

Water on your Farm 
Norfolk FWAG ran an event at Manor Farm in Shropham 
in November 2016 that covered protection of 
watercourses, managing soil, the importance of 
earthworms and chemicals in water. 

Attendees saw best practice water management 
strategies working on farm and discussed water 
management challenges with the expert speakers. 

This was a joint event from the Campaign for the 
Farmed Environment, Catchment Sensitive Farming and 
Farming Advice Service.  

http://www.broads-authority.gov.uk/looking-after/managing-land-and-water/beyond-the-broads
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PROJECTS, INITIATIVES AND PUBLICATIONS 

Your Fisheries Initiative 
The ‘Your Fisheries’ initiative 
developed by The Rivers Trust 
in conjunction with the 
Environment Agency and 
Angling Trust has now 
entered a phased roll out 
across a number of 
catchments in England. 

It will be trialled in the 
Broadland Rivers Catchment. 

'Your Fisheries' will provide a 
common web-based planning 
system (and information 
repository) that brings 
together evidence and 
knowledge from a range of 
different sources to enable 
the production of catchment 
specific fisheries reports. 

These reports are intended to 
represent a multi-partner 
perspective on the current 
status of fish populations and 
fishing opportunity, the key 
factors regulating status, and 
the actions required to deliver 
improvements. 

The Rivers Trust have appointed Tom Sherwood as a 
Fisheries Technical Specialist to help with the 
development of the system and also help oversee the 
delivery of the project. The post is being funded by Rod 
licence income from the Environment Agency. 

There is a real appetite amongst local Rivers Trusts for 
‘Your Fisheries’ in aiding and developing fisheries 
management actions on the ground. Part of the process 
will be working with partner organisations and wider 
fisheries stakeholders to obtain catchment specific data 
and information, and investigate mechanisms for 
delivering the priority actions identified within the 
report. For further information contact Barry Bendall: 

Barry@theriverstrust.org 

 
 

Waveney TraC Project 
Pressures in estuarine and coastal 
water bodies are not well understood. 

The River Waveney Trust has been 
awarded £12K from the estuaries and 
coasts investigations WFD fund for the Waveney 
Transitional and Coastal Water (TraC) project 2016/17. A 
further £8K has been raised from partners in kind 
contributions. 

The project aims to link the strategies of the River 
Waveney Trust, the Broads Authority, the EA and CEFAS 
- currently there is no single programme to cover eel 
migration, sea trout and smelt issues in the Broadland 
Rivers Catchment. 

The objectives of the project are to: 

 collate all available data relevant to eel, smelt, sea 
trout and lamprey densities in the Broadland TRaC. 

 detail the key actions required to enable a two year 
field monitoring programme of eels in the Waveney, 
from which key improvement actions will be 
planned. 

Findings will be disseminated via a one day workshop of 
key partners in March 2017. For further information 
contact Geoff Doggett: geoffdggtt@gmail.com 

Upper Thurne Water Quality Report 
This report describes the state of the waterways and 
compares them to where we need to be for ecological 
health. As well as providing fascinating insights into 
water quality, the report lists the actions that we need 
to put in place to make the ecology of our waterways 
better. Interesting and new information on underwater 
life including fish and water plants is included. 

The River Thurne report was produced by the 
Environment Agency, working with the Broads Authority 
and members of the Upper Thurne Working Group. 
Further reports on the other rivers in the Broads, such as 
the Bure, Ant and Yare, will be completed early next 
year. For more information contact Claire Humphries 
Claire.Humphries@environment-agency.gov.uk or 
Andrea Kelly Andrea.Kelly@broads-authority.gov.uk  

The report can be found here. 

 

 

mailto:Barry@theriverstrust.org
mailto:geoffdggtt@gmail.com
mailto:Claire.Humphries@environment-agency.gov.uk
mailto:Andrea.Kelly@broads-authority.gov.uk
http://www.broads-authority.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0009/814338/Broads-Water-Quality-summary_Thurne_Final_2015.pdf
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Improving your Soil Health 
Thu 9 and Fri 10 February 2017 
9:45am - 1:45pm 

 

 

 

Free interactive workshop with Stephen Briggs and 
Georgia Eclair-Heath of Innovation for Agriculture 
focussing on soil improvement 

Understanding Soil Health 

 Soil health and the role it plays in soil nutrition 

 Soil habitat for soil life - help soil biology thrive 

Practical Soil Health 

 How to avoid damaging soils and build soil health 

o arable, mixed and livestock farms 

Measuring Soil Health 

 What and when to measure and test 
 How do we use the results? 

Lunch provided. BASIS points allocated. 

To book a place please log on to links below or call the 
Farm Events Team 020 8026 8780 quoting an event 
reference to register your attendance at each event: 

9 February 2017 - Norfolk Showground, Norwich, 
Norfolk,  NR5 0TP. Register EWS341 

10 February 2017 - Bure Valley Community Centre, The 
Street, Itteringham, Norfolk NR11 7AX.Register  EWS342 

Norfolk Farming Conference 2017 
John Innes Conference Centre, Norwich 
Thursday 2 February 2017 
Non-members of Anglia Farmers is £60 + VAT. 
AF Members discounted rate of £45 + VAT. 
To book download the booking form and return to Helen 
Bibby – helen.bibby@angliafarmers.co.uk 
http://www.norfolkfarmingconference.org/ 

 
Pesticide Handling, Disposal and Sprayer Filling 
Solutions 

 Free workshop with Bill Basford 

 21 February, 10am-1:30pm, The Black Horse, 
Thorndon, Eye, IP23 7JR REF: EWS349 

 22 February, 10am-1:30pm, S S Eglington and Son 
Ltd, North Hill Office, Home Farm, Letton, Thetford, 
IP25 7PS REF: EWS350 

 23 February, 10am-1:30pm, Hall Farm, Metton, 
Norfolk, NR11 8QU REF: EWS351 

Booking is essential as places on these free events are 
limited.  Please call 020 8026 8780, or email 
farm.events@naturalengland.org.uk, quoting the 
reference of the workshop of your choice. 

Please provide your address, telephone number and 
farm CPH number when booking. 

CPD points BASIS and NRoSO CPD points will be available 
at these events. 

 

 

Farm Business Updates 

The 2017 series of free-to-attend Farm Business Update 
(FBU) events are to be held in January and February 
2017 across East Anglia. 

These events will cover topics such as grant funding, 
water stewardship, Cross Compliance, and the future of 
Countryside Stewardship 

Presentations will be provided by the Farm Advice 
Service, Environment Agency, Rural Payments Agency, 
Campaign for the Farmed Environment, and local water 
companies. 

All speakers will be available to talk on a one-to-one 
basis following the presentations. 

The events will take place between 9.30am and 1pm on 
the following dates: 

 • 31 January: Green Britain Centre, Swaffham, Norfolk 

 • 7 February: Wortwell Community Centre, Norfolk 

Lunch is provided at all venues. 

Due to the popularity of the previous FBU events, 
booking is essential. Please call 01638 590429 or 
email east@cla.org.uk. 

http://smartagriplatform.com/event-2421440/Registration
http://smartagriplatform.com/event-2421453/Registration
http://www.norfolkfarmingconference.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/12/NFC17-Booking-form-HR.pdf
mailto:helen.bibby@angliafarmers.co.uk
http://www.norfolkfarmingconference.org/
mailto:farm.events@naturalengland.org.uk
mailto:east@cla.org.uk

